CYCLING ENGLAND BOARD MEETING
29th January 2007, 6 More London Place, London Bridge
Present

Cycling England:

Phillip Darnton (Chair)

Alison Hill

Christian Wolmar

Chris Spencer

Dave Merrett

John Grimshaw

Kevin Mayne

Chris Jones (Blue Rubicon)

Simon Pritchett (Blue Rubicon)

Steve Garidis (CE Projects Coordinator)

Apologies were received from Lynn Sloman and Peter King
Action Notes
1. Chris Jones and Simon Pritchett did a presentation and media briefing on the launch of Bikeability. The idea of focussing on Mums as the ‘holders of the key to the bike shed’ for their children through a ‘Mum’s panel’ was introduced and discussed and there were suggestions about the suitability of the list of proposed regional launch towns.  Overall, the Board were positive about the launch plan for Bikeability and approved its go-ahead.
Action: Blue Rubicon to circulate written briefing notes
2. The progress in spend on the 2006/7 budget was discussed.  Since the October budget meeting when progress within the Cycling Demonstration Towns was discussed, and budgetary implications considered (see October Board Action Note item 20) further progress had been made by Darlington.  Their budget had now been fixed at £400k for 06/07 rather than £300k reflecting positive progress made but still allowing them to deliver under less pressure of the full spend requirement.  

The Board were asked to note that other CDTs had been asked if there were additional projects they would wish to fund with this underspend.  Exeter and Aylesbury had submitted proposals with justification of additional spend and additional impact the funding would bring to their CDT projects.  An additional £90k was approved for Exeter and £40k approved for Aylesbury.

Action: CE Projects Coordinator to write to Exeter and Aylesbury to confirm additional funding available.
3. A brief update on progress on issues around bike and rail was given by the Chairman.  A further revision of the proposed letter to the Minister was required before it was sent.

Action:  Chairman to coordinate update to draft letter to Minister.
4. Under AOB the Board wished to discuss plans for ‘what next’ beyond Cycling England’s current remit.  The re-writing and submitting to Ministers of the Bike for the Future paper was discussed and the Board agreed it was vital to write a Bike for the Future 2 to follow the results of the Comprehensive Spending Review and to complement the work being done on the economic case for cycling.

Action: Chairman and CE Projects Coordinator to consider how to take forward.
5. Under AOB a proposal championed by Christian Wolmar was put forward for a Cycling England awards event to recognise best practice around the country.  Several categories were suggested including best Local authority; best marketing idea; best scheme; best Primary Care Trust (PCT); and best Train Operating Company (TOC).

Action: CE Projects Coordinator to consider how this idea might be taken forward through Blue Rubicon.
6. The next meeting would be on 16th March.
